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• Post docs also feel that their pay is low.  It averages $45,000 to $50,000. However, they may be 
able to purchase insurance themselves.  We could negotiate with UnitedHealthCare 
StudentResources next year.  

• 3MT Competition – Dr. Porter explained that the 3MT involves students speaking to general 
public on their research for three minutes and one slide.  Competition originated in Queensland 
Australia.  ODU will have its 1st competition this October. Three students have committed to 
compete so far.  We would like 12 to 15 students.  When it matures, there will be rounds of 
competitions.  The President and Provost will be there and the competition will be  live 
streamed.  After VIPs, there will be about 80 seats.  Top prize $1,000.  ODU winner goes to 
University of Arkansas to compete at CGS.   Robert went to Regionals in February.  Students 
were amazingly intelligent and their presentations were very entertaining.  They worked very 
hard to deliver their presentations.  It gives students the opportunity to break down knowledge 
into accessible format.  ProQuest is ready to jump in and create a template for students to use 
to have it in their data base.  Some schools require the three minute presentation as part of the 
thesis/dissertation.  In some cases, they use it to help market programs.  Queensland rules only 
allow PhD students to participate.  The US wants to acknowledge master’s students as well.  

 
Electronic Signature/Workflow for forms – Update – Humberto Portellez 
 

• A couple of months ago we talked about electronic forms and workflows.  In July, we had a 
demonstration from a company called NextGen.  However, ITS was also looking for a University 
wide solution.  They went with a company called DocuSign.  DocuSign can integrate with Banner.  
Right now, the University has signed on with a limited license.  ITS is exploring its functionality.  
We have to purchase a license for the Elucian workflow.  Licensing fees are higher for DocuSign.  
Humberto asked ITS to be kept in the loop.  

• It was pointed out that we want to simplify workflow, even down to assistantship offers.  
 



Then it was suggested that there be an adhoc committee with David Kozoyed as a member to 
address the issue. 
 

ORCiD – Karen Eck 
 

• Flyer included in packet.  ORCiD is a unique identifier, like a UIN that is used to identify scientific 
contributions.  It has been available since 2012.  Many journals and founders are starting to use 
it.  There are two reasons why faculty should care, 1.  It provides a unique ID , 2. Vivo- to be 
renamed Scholars at odu.edu interfaces with the Faculty Activity System.  If you have an ORCiD, 
all publications can be populated into FAS and will eventually show up in the Faculty Expertise 


